
iPANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION
GENERAL ASSEMBLY
Date: 9/28/2021

I. Call meeting to order

II. Roll Call

III. Panhellenic Creed

IV. Reading and Approval of Minutes

V. All SFL update

VI. Executive Officer Report

VII. Old Business

VIII. New Business

IX. Announcements

President, Sadie Williams, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

● Homecoming pairs
○ Completed last week
○ Based on last GA’s minutes or communication directly to me thereafter

● Planning on utilizing a Rock Chalk Central form for PHA Exec elections this year
○ Opens this Friday

● ELECTIONS TIMELINE ADJUSTMENT:
○ Applications open: Oct 1-24
○ Interviews: Nov 1-5
○ Slate announced: Nov 9
○ GA Elections/Approval: Nov 23
○ Turnover: Dec 3
○ Exec Transition/Final GA: Dec 7

● We will not have next GA due to fall break
○ GA schedule in Abby’s report

Vice President, Abby Khoury, kuphavp@gmail.com:

● Change in GA dates
○ October 26
○ November 9
○ November 23 (Zoom)
○ December 7 - Last GA of the semester

● Ensure you are giving the presentations for PHA exec board elections by October 4, if you have
not done so yet

○ Powerpoint was sent out on Sunday
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● Remind your FVP that FFR Fines and PHA Dues are due this Friday, October 1st
○ Consequences for late payments are listed in the bylaws
○ Essentially, your chapter is unable to vote in GA meetings if you have outstanding

invoices, then the consequences increase

Director of Health and Safety, Sophia Pascente, kupharisk@gmail.com:

● Working on updating the PHA Website with more streamlined information about reporting
○ Similar (just a little more detailed) to that doc that I have, it’ll just look more official and

reputable if it is attached to the website
● Will be resuming my meetings with risk managers shortly! I have already completed the

meetings with Chi Omega and Delta Gamma. All of the other chapters if you could remind your
risk chairs to sign up via the sign up genius I sent them, that would be great!

Director of Public Relations, Lauryn Sall, kuphapr@gmail.com:

● No report!
● Encourage members to follow our Instagram for information and updates:)

Director of Recruitment Programming,Darbi Robertson, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

● Had final DOR roundtable.
● Working on transition documents.

Director of Judicial Affairs, Beth Heimann, kuphajudicial@gmail.com:

● Still working on recruitment infractions/issues! I know it’s been a while. I will be emailing
chapter leadership this week about any unfinished business

● 2 proposals in new business

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Addison Henson, pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

● This last week I have been looking at applications from new members and reconfiguring the
committee

○ We had 62 total applicants so there will be a larger composition that originally
anticipated

● Watch out for info about LDST 301 scholarships coming out soon

Director of Recruitment Personnel, Katie Burns, ku.pha.cor@gmail.com:

● Please put in your reports COR updates
○ Participating?
○ COR event coming up?

● I sent an email to PNMs last Tuesday that explained:
○ what COR is
○ different forms of contact for chapters
○ Events that took place last week

● I have been getting a lot of MRABAs from chapters! Tell your recruitment teams to keep up the
great work!

Director of Recruitment Education, Jenna Johnston, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:
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● Won’t be present tonight
● RC zoom debrief meeting will be held tomorrow at 7:00pm
● Working on turnover documents

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Jordan Wieck phacommservice@gmail.com: (absent)

● Community Service Week
○ Dropped off the meal kit to Ronald Mcdonald House on Tuesday
○ Thank you cards on Thursday went great, I'll be dropping those off this week
○ Bike MS: Kansas City  event also went great! Loved to see all the chapters there to

support and I know we made all their days thank you!!
● Starting to work on Turnover!

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, Annie Gill, kuphadiversity@gmail.com:

● Held successful round table last week, setting up meetings with DEI officers through the month
of October

● October newsletter is in the works
● Victoria Alexander FAQs

○ What exactly is she going to talk about?
■ Her experience as a black woman in a white sorority, history of our

organizations, how privilege and discrimination still influence SFL, steps to
change and grow our communities to be more inclusive

○ How long will the event be?
■ Lecture itself is approximately 1 hour
■ Q&A time as long as there are questions!

○ Where can I find the Zoom link?
■ Since it’s provided by CAMPUSPEAK, don’t yet have access to it
■ We will send it out as soon as we do and will make sure to post on Insta

○ Attendance
■ Right now, in-person is limited to chapter and council leadership
■ Once we have a better feel for how many people are wanting to attend, we will

open it up to more members
■ We will provide attendance reports for the Zoom so you all know who attended
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Director of Scholarship, Grace Fisher, kuphascholarship@gmail.com:

● September Scholar of the Month: Kyra Jansky, Alpha Chi Omega!
○ Over 40 women applied, so let your chapters know since I can only choose one that they

should definitely reapply each month!
● Looking into scheduling another Professional Development event with the UCC: please let me

know thoughts on this
○ Poll Results

■ 10/10 Scholarship Directors voted Yes

■ <-- Scholarship Director Results
● Starting to work on KU PHA LinkedIn!

I. Delegate Reports

○ Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson - axophi.panhellenicdelegate@gmail.com:

■ Big/Little Reveal for our new members is this wednesday!

■ Our first philanthropy event “pizza Pie with alpha chi” will be Oct. 20th

■ We are having a sisterhood bonfire this thursday at Clinton Lake

■ We are no longer participating in COR

○ Alpha Delta Pi, Isobel Langham - adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We are still participating in COR, we held two larger style events over the past

few weeks which were fun ways to meet PNM’s and gain new members!

■ We have a jean painting sisterhood event coming up tomorrow.

■ We are super excited for our formal coming up on October 14th!

■ We are planning initiation currently, and our New Members are in the middle of

their Alpha Education.

■ I do have two members for nom com, and will submit their information tonight!

○ Chi Omega, Annabelle Colombo - lambdadelegate@gmail.com:

■ Big/Little Reveal for our new members is this week!

■ Our exec and new members are going to the Royals Game this Sunday

■ Our Wish Week is next week October 3rd-7th which is an entire week dedicated

to raising money for our philanthropy, Make-A-Wish!

■ We are having Sisterhood Chats in place of chapter next monday!
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■ We are not participating in COR!

○ Delta Delta Delta, Katie Shipley - kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com

■ Big/Little reveal was last Friday and this Thursday!

■ We have our new member retreat this Saturday.

■ Our new members are being initiated this Sunday. We have sisterhood activities

leading up to our initiation to get all of our members excited - like movie nights

and making smores!

■ We have a Scholarship Brunch at our chapter facility on Sunday to celebrate our

members who earned a 3.8 GPA and above!

■ We are no longer participating in COR!

○ Delta Gamma, Jameson Tobin - bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Semi was this past Saturday and it went great

■ Voted on our Homecoming Directors last night

■ Currently doing our annual “Anchor Games” fundraiser with a full week of

activities (PS please buy a ticket to the saturday event from me I am struggling)

■ We are having a mixer next Tuesday at the Jazzhaus

■ We have Big/Little reveal next Wednesday

■ Not participating in COR

○ Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Duggan - kugphipavp@gmail.com:

■ We are in the process of doing potential Big little dates.

■ We have our first Semi on October 15th!

■ We have our first Philanthropy on October 20th- Grilled Cheese with G Phi b’s.

■ We also just created a mental health room in our chapter facility to give live ins a

place to decompress and be alone.

■ We are planning our initiation!

■ We are still not participating in COR.

○ Kappa Alpha Theta, Keely Hanson - kuthetacpo@gmail.com:

■ 80’s Prom Date Party tonight

■ Initiation is this Saturday! Lots of events for New Members going on this week

(Big/Little reveal, Senior and New Member dinner, etc.)

■ Blood Drive with Beta “Nightmare on Tennessee St”

■ Service Event October 2nd, campus clean up
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○ Kappa Delta, Grace Folsom - kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Kaydee Shakes n Fries is this Thursday from 6:00-8:30 PM! Tickets are $5 if

bought from a Kappa Delta woman in advance, and $7 at the door. There is also

a drive thru available. All proceeds go to Prevent Child Abuse America.

■ We have a sisterhood event on October 2nd with t-shirt/tank top making and a

workout on our lawn.

■ We have initiation for our new members on October 3rd.

■ We are still participating in COR.

○ Kappa Kappa Gamma, Caroline Gunderman - kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We have our roaring 20’s date party scheduled for October 15th.

■ We had a successful philanthropy event with Sigma Chi last Sunday, the 19th for

the Chiefs game and raised a lot of money.

■ We just started our big/little dates

■ Our next sisterhood event is at OrangeTheory Fitness towards the end of

October, but still working out dates.

■ Continuing to plan our initiation and new members are halfway done with their

New Member Homework.

○ Pi Beta Phi: KD O’Brien ksalphaphad@gmail.com

■ We had our first date party of the semester, Shoot the Arrow, this past Saturday

and it was a fun and safe success!

■ We have a philanthropy event coming up in October, more info to come.

■ We are continuing to plan our initiation and our new members are continuing to

work on their new member training

■ We have our Homecoming committee chairman selected and we are creating

our committee.

■ We have big little reveal next week

■ We are not participating in COR

○ Sigma Kappa, Bella Lurie - panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:

■ How have you all been getting in contact with HC partners/have they been

getting back to you?
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■ We are still participating in COR- we have welcomed 9 new members so far and

still have a few women going through the process! We had a little COR event at

the house last week.

■ The majority of our new members are over halfway done with the New Member

Ed program and getting ready for initiation late October!

■ We had a great big little reveal at potters lake on Sunday morning.

■ Our first date party was a hit! Dempsys was a great venue if anyone is looking for

social event locations.

■ We have raised about $4000 so far for the Alzheimer's Association and we have

the KC Walk to End Alzheimers coming up on Sunday.

II. Advisor Report, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

○ No report

III. Old Business

○

IV. New Business

○ Total Proposal

○ LDST 301 Proposal F21

V. Announcements

○

Gamma Phi Beta motioned to adjourn
Alpha Delta Pi second
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